
Principal’s Update – 4 April 2025 

 

Dear all 

 

Well term 1 has certainly been a long but interesting term and students have finally reached 

the last week. 

 

Both Years 11 and 12 have completed their StuVac assessment weeks and teachers are 

marking those assessments and writing reports. In fact, all years are completing or have 

completed their first assessment task for all the subjects they are studying. Just a reminder 

that the assessment booklet that all students have received outlines (at the back of the book) 

which week a particular subject's assessment will take place. Then in the front and middle of 

the book each subject has a page, where your student can read what the assessment will be 

about. 

 

Week 10 is also a busy week to finish off the term. On Monday night we will hold another 

Parent Teacher Student night for Year 7. Hopefully, Year 7 parents have made appointments 

with their student's teachers. The PTS night commences at 4.00 pm and finishes at 7.00 pm. 

If you are having problems ring the office. 

 

Then on Friday, Years 9 and 10 as part of their history study will be attending the ANZAC 

ceremony to be held in the school hall. It is also an opportunity for our music ensemble to 

perform as well. 

 

Later in the day we will hold an evacuation drill. Each term the school practises either an 

evacuation or a lockdown drill as part of our WHS procedures. 

 

Reports will be completed and released throughout term 2 with Year 12 and Year 11 being 

the first issued. 

 

As you know in 2024, we added a new feature to the reports which was a student's 

individual learning goal. Over the past few weeks students have been working with their 

teachers to identify their personal learning goal for this semester. I encourage you to discuss 

their goal with your student. It will be placed on the front cover of their report and forms a 

part of our school supporting the empowerment of students in their learning. 

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

 

 

Susan 


